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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who have a positive attitude’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	George I

Myles H
	Hilary Y

Junvi C
	Musa C
Rupert Q
	Grayson SVZ
Mila S
	Leon E
Wyatt C
	Ava M
Hercus K

	Year 1
	Bobby C
Ella-Mae C
	Rosie W
Chloe O
	Elsie H
Arthur C
	Freddie T
Sebastian FR
	Jenson R
Maya S
	Alfie W
Evelyn H

	Year 2
	Evie M
James K
	Thomas V
Dominic S
	Finn S
Sophie L
	Ava P
Harry T
	Avie W
Ernie O
	Stanley S
Bodhi G

	Year 3 
	Connor F
Lucas T
	Maisey BB
Louie M
	Brodie W
Summer R
	Leo C
Levi L
	Jackson-Paul F
Jenson C
	Isaac C
Evelyn T

	Year 4
	Savanna T
Leon S
	Betsy B
Riley P
	Olivia S
Rupert T
	Scarlett F
Fraser B
	Isabelle P
Evelyn S
	Warren H
Zara H

	Year 5
	Heath C
Starlett FR
	Daisy S

Alfie H
	Eliza M
Phoebe M
	Ella O
Elliott B
	Ted D
Alayna S
	Raya L
Saengarun K

	Year 6
	Tom M
Mia C
	Elliot K
Connie E
	Oliver K
Heidi H
	Eden S
Max S
	Sofia L

	Isla S


	Walliams
	1792
	Rowling
	1598

	Dahl
	1635
	Cowell
	1560


Overall winners are Walliams with 5699 points
Lowton West Primary School KS2 Dodgeball Tournament
Over the last two Friday evenings, some of the KS2 children (juniors) have been participating in a class dodgeball competition. The Upper Juniors took part first, followed by the Lower Juniors. A team of children was chosen to represent their class by their teachers and, as always, the competition was fierce. Both evenings were amazing. The standard was really high and the excitement among the teams was also. After they’d all played each other, there really could be only one winning team each evening to lift the very tiny (and very fragile) trophy. For the Upper Juniors, the winning team was Class 13. For the Lower Juniors, the winning team was Class 10. Congratulations to both teams! Thank you to all the children who took part for two very enjoyable evenings.

A special thanks also needs to go to our two Year 6 sports leaders, Mason P and Emily E, for helping Mr Copley to set up and put away the event and also for being excellent referees during the games. Well done to both pupils. Further events will take place throughout the year and I hope they are as successful as the two we’ve had so far. Thank you also to Mr Copley for arranging these events.
Year 2 to Year 6 Enrichment Activity – Happy Kids Yoga
On Monday, the Year 2 to Year 6 children participated in a yoga workshop. Happy Kids Yoga visited school and each class enjoyed a 30-minute session in the school hall. The children enjoyed exercising and learning different mindfulness techniques. Well done to all of the children who participated!
Class 10 PE
Please note that Class 10 will be doing indoor PE weekly on Tuesdays and continuing outdoor PE on Thursdays.
Class 9 Swimming

Class 9 will commence their weekly swimming lessons on Wednesday 7th February, continuing until 10th July. This will be instead of Tuesday indoor PE. Thursday outdoor PE will continue as usual. School Spider has all the details on the messaging section. Please complete the Parental Consent for Category 2 Educational Visits on the survey section. Therefore, from week commencing 5th February, Class 9 pupils need to come to school in their PE kits Thursdays only and will need their swimming kits on Wednesdays.
Friends Association Year 3 and Year 4 Disco
On 5th February, the Friends Association are organising an after school disco until 4:30pm for Year 3 and Year 4 children. The School Spider survey for booking has now closed. The children can bring a small amount of money to buy sweets and snacks. The Friends Association has asked us to make it clear that children will only be allowed to attend the disco if payment is made in advance on SchoolMoney, before 12 noon on Monday. Children should come to school in their weather-appropriate disco clothes and footwear. Thank you.
Year 6 ‘Young Voices’ Choir
After months of preparation, the Year 6 choristers will be going to the AO Arena, Manchester on Tuesday 6th February to take part in the ‘Young Voices’ singing event. Please remember to give them a packed tea (as well as a packed lunch if they usually have one). Please check the School Spider message (not survey) to remind yourself of the further details, including bag search and school car park information. The choristers are estimated to return to school at 10.00pm.
Friends Association Year 5 and Year 6 Disco

On 12th February, the Friends Association are organising an after school disco for Year 5 and Year 6 children. The School Spider survey is open for you to book your child’s place before 12 noon on Friday 9th February. The children can bring a small amount of money to buy sweets and snacks. The Friends Association has asked us to make it clear that children will only be allowed to attend the disco if payment is made in advance on SchoolMoney, before 12 noon on Monday 12th February. 
Class 12 children wanting to attend will need to bring a change of clothes with them, because it’s the same day as their trip to Wigan Museum. They need to bring their disco clothes in a bag clearly labelled with their name.  They will be given time to change into their disco clothes when they arrive back at school after the trip. 
The disco ends at 4:30pm.
Class 11 Wigan Museum Trip
This trip takes place this coming Monday 5th February. Please make your payment of £8.00 via SchoolMoney. Thank you.
Class 12 Wigan Museum Trip

Please complete the School Spider survey to give permission for your child in Class 12 to attend the trip to Wigan Museum on Monday 12th February, and make your payment of £8.00 via SchoolMoney. Thank you.
Parents’ Evenings
Spring term Parents’ Evenings are approaching in March, taking place during week commencing 4th March and week commencing 18th March. Bookings will open on School Spider at 6pm on Friday 16th February and will close at 11pm on Friday 1st March.
Year 4 Liverpool Philharmonic Hall
Year 4 will be travelling to Liverpool to hear a concert at the Philharmonic Hall on 5th March. The permission survey is available on School Spider, and payment of £10.00 towards the cost of the trip should be made on SchoolMoney please. Parents are able to make instalment payments on SchoolMoney if that helps with family budgeting.
Year 1 Blackpool Zoo Trip
Year 1 pupils will be visiting Blackpool Zoo on 18th April and the School Spider survey has been sent out for parents to complete. Please also make your £9.00 contribution towards the cost of the trip on SchoolMoney. Parents are able to make instalment payments on SchoolMoney if that helps with family budgeting.

Please note that the children are only due to arrive back to school at the later time of 3:30pm on that day, and some parents may need to make alternative collection arrangements in advance. Thank you.

Year 3 Manchester Palace Theatre Trip

Year 3 pupils are to enjoy a visit to watch ‘The Wizard of Oz’ at Manchester Palace Theatre on 25th April. The School Spider permission survey has been sent out for parents to complete, and please make your £15.00 contribution towards the cost of the trip on SchoolMoney. Parents are able to make instalment payments on SchoolMoney if that helps with family budgeting. Thank you.

School Dinners

Week commencing Monday 5th February 2024 will be ‘Week 1’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 
After/Before-School Clubs
	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Year 2
	Gymnastics Club
	Thursday 8th February 
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Class 8
	Kurling/Dodgeball
	Wednesday 7th February
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Kay Stage 2
	Cross Country
	Thursday 8th February
	4:00pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 4
	Zumba Club
	Tuesday 6th February
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 5
	Homework Club
	Monday 5th February
	4:00pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 5
	Football Club
	Tuesday 6th February
	4:30pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 6
	Football Club
	Monday 5th February
	4:30pm
	Classroom doors


Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
